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HERITAGE HEADLINES – August 2022 
 Hours: 8:30am-1:30pm Mon-Fri 

3700-4 Davidsburg Road, Dover, PA  17315 
          E-mail:  center.heritage@yahoo.com    Ph:  717-292-7471 

www.heritagesrcenter.org 

…where seniors come to grow… 
 

 

Lunch Schedule at the Senior Center 
    The Heritage Senior Center provides lunch 5 days a week, Monday through Friday. We invite all 
members to join us at the senior center for congregate lunches or to pick up a “To-Go” lunch from inside 
the center (Mondays through Fridays).  Dining at the center begins at 11:30am.  Please indicate when you 
turn in your lunch sign-up sheets whether you plan on eating inside or if you will be coming into the 
center to pick up a “To-Go” meal for each day, the time for “To-Go” lunch pick-ups: 10:30am – 11:30am.  
Please reserve your lunch order 2 days in advance, and circle which lunch you will be enjoying (Eating at 
the Center or To-Go).   If you need to send a family member or friend to pick up, let us know so we can 
make sure you do receive your meal.  Thank you to our awesome kitchen volunteers who continue to help 
pack up and hand out the lunches, we appreciate your hard work! 
    Home Delivered meals continue to be delivered to consumers on Mondays. We thank our fantastic 
volunteers who faithfully deliver the 7 frozen meals to cover the week.  

 

Emma Crossley 
Stacy Hieber 
Stacy Lepley 
Jan Fry 
Pam Strausbaugh 

The August Newsletter is sponsored by Willie 
and Chris Coleman in memory of their 

Mothers. 
 

Ruth Coleman passed away from Covid at the age of 95 
on August 29, 2021. In her earlier years, she worked at 

Hershey Chocolate at Indiantown Gap and at Schwan’s 
Restaurant. Ruth was a good cook, loved to crochet and 

always had a pet dog. We love and miss you Mom C. 
 
 

Mary Lingle passed away from heart failure at the age of 
96 on August 25, 2016. She was a talented artist who did 

oil painting, China painting, watercolors, pastels and 
charcoal. In her earlier years, she worked at Doutrich’s 
Men’s store in Harrisburg, and she loved vegetable and 

flower gardening. We love and miss you Mom L. 

 

    

     
 
            

*Reminder: If you are 

not feeling well, please 

stay home. Call to let us 

know if you are not 

coming for lunch. 

mailto:center.heritage@yahoo.com
http://www.heritagesrcenter.org/
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Member Donations 
Thank you for your contributions to the senior 
center: Fran Bodnar, Joyce Bowers, Chris & Willie 
Coleman, Rich Crager, Gena De La Cruz,  
Mary Fitting, Donald & Sharon Gardner, George 
and Barb Hempfling, Anna Olmeda, Joe & Sandy 
Koller, and Joan Smith, 

 

8/1- Sandy Bear, Jacqueline Busser, and  

        Martha Feeser 

8/3- Keith Krout and Gary Miller 

8/4- Carol Matson, Joyce Spinelli, and  

        Roger Whiteford 

8/5- Patsy Coleman, Lonny Kahler and 

       Carol Uhlik 

8/6- Roy Snoke 

8/9- Stacey Moul, Vickie Snyder,  

        Mike Stambaugh, and Philip Stough     

8/11- Donna DeBord and Wayne Heckert 

8/12- Wendy Leahy, Ralph Lower, and  

          Lisa Peters 

8/13- Judy Reed 

8/14- Ted Heiner III 

8/15- Alice Klinedinst 

8/16- Carolyn Klinefelter and Diann Yealy 

8/17- Joanne Arnold and Al Herner 

 

8/18- Carole Davis, Rhonda Detzel, and 

          Janet Julius 

8/19- James Lookingbill and Dean Wakeman 

8/20- Hazel Mckenzie and Carol Seilhamer 

8/21- Bill Burger 

8/22-Victoria Kauffman and Nancy Matson  

8/23- John Atterberry and Leon Drawbaugh  

8/24- David Wilt          

8/26- Rosalie Kiefer, and  

          Richard Myers 

8/27- Dorothy Bell, Linda MacDonald-    

          Drawbaugh, and Patricia Thompson 

8/28- Maxine Crone  

8/29- Bob Harlacher, Carl Leathery and  

         Charles Neff 

8/30- Virgina Blum, Frances Peifer, and  

          Mary Wise 

8/31- Donna Barr, Darrell Rogers and 

          John White 

 

August 

Birthdays 

            Monetary Donations 
     Thank you very much for your contributions 
to the center: Dolly Sutton, and anonymous 
donors. 

 

New Members 
 

      Dona Greenplate, Joyce Groft, 
Constance Kennedy, Susan Phillips, 
Edgar & Veronica West,  
Ellen Woltcheck and Diann Yealy  

  

 

Congratulations to our “Lucky 13” participants. Our monthly reimbursement from YCAAA is based on 
the number of meals served each month, so eating lunch with us is the #1 way you can support your 
senior center. June Winners: George Bodnar, Margaret Fissel, Gerald Gerber, and Loretta Schmidgall 
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Sponsorship space is available in the 
newsletter to advertise your business. 

Inquiries please call: 717-292-7471. 
 

Items needed for the Senior Center  
-Copy paper (blue, yellow, green, white), 
bleach, sanitizing wipes, plastic sandwich bags, 
gallon and quart size freezer bags, Solo cups, 12 
oz cans of soda (Coke, Diet Coke, Sprite), 
bottled water, paper plates, butter sticks and 
postage stamps. 

          Thank you for your donations! 

Building Fund Donors 
 

 Sandy Anderson, Gena De La Cruz, Vicki & 

Frank Dapp, Margaret Fissel, Donald & 

Sharon Gardner, Karen & Robert Helsel, 

Harry & Ellen Johnsey, George Kessler, 

Stephen & Jessica Sechriest, William & Diana 

Sheeley, Shiloh American Legion Post 791, 

Richard & Carol Wagman Family Fund of 

York County Community Foundation, William 

Wagner and Anonymous. 

 

Darla Barr in memory of Sandy Mundis. 
 

Joyce Bowers in honor of Del Bowers & 

Family. 
 

Carolyn Coleman in memory of Kendall 

Coleman. 
 

Lois Gaster in memory of Bonnie Fike. 
 

Barb Messinger in memory of Kermit 

Messinger. 
 

Ray Raffensberger in memory of Suzie 

Raffensberger. 

 

    Guess who this cute couple is from their 
wedding day? (Hint, their anniversary was last 
month.) 

Get Well Wishes to… 

Gloria Gerber, Janet Keller, Norma Harbold, 
Pearl Hollerbush, Millie Lorenzo,  
Donald Middleton, Steph Wolfe, and  
Jean Zerbe 

  

Thank you, Country Meadows, for the 
delicious cookies you provided on July 27th. 
 

 

A special note for those donating to the 
building fund. 

   We are continuing to raise money for the 
new building. Your contributions are 
greatly appreciated. Those who wish to be 
on the plaque at the new building, can 
give installments of ANY denomination 
that add up to $1000 to have your name or 
an honor or memorial on a plaque (up 
until the time that the building is finished 
being built). 
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Friendly Reminder 
 

Please use the main Senior Center door to 
enter the senior center. Access through the 
library is not permitted. 
 
Please limit/restrict wearing perfume when 
you are in the center, our members may be 
sensitive to the fragrance. Thank you. 

 

 

Military Share Food Distribution 
Program 

The Shiloh American Legion Post #791 – is 
located at 149 Poplars Rd. York, PA 17408.  All 

active-duty service members, veterans and their 
families are eligible.  Must pre-register and 

provide proof of military service such as a DD-
214, Military ID, or VA Medical Card.  Please call 
the coordinator, Donna Monfelt at 717-979-7203. 

 

 

 

Pickle Ball 
 

     Pickle ball is held in the community room on 
Wednesdays from 12:30pm-2:30pm. Registered 
members are welcome to come play. Please enter 
through the senior center and sign in at the 
receptionist desk.  

Potential Pickle Ball Players- Please note you 

MUST be a registered member, sign-in at the front 

desk upon arrival and be dressed appropriately for 

physical exercise including proper footwear. 

 

 

Exercise Classes 
 

    Classes with Vickie or Scott will be held 
every Tuesday from 9:00am-10:00am in the 
Community Room. Registered members enter 
through the senior center and sign in at the 
receptionist desk before class begins.  

Potential Exercisers- Please note you MUST 

be a registered member, sign-in at the front desk 

upon arrival and be dressed appropriately for 

physical exercise including proper footwear. 

 

 Chair Yoga 
 
Classes will be on pause for the summer; we 
will announce when they resume. 
 

Shiloh Lions Club Needs Donations 
They are looking for donations of Wheelchairs, 
Transport Wheelchairs, Four Wheel Walkers with 
Seats, and Two Wheel Walkers with Ski Slides & Knee 
Walkers.  If you have any in working condition to 
donate, please call Keith Krout at 717-764-
9791.Thank you! 
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Sweet Life Performance 
on June 30, 2022 

 

In the summer of 1932, on the banks of Minnesota's Gilead River, the 

Lincoln Indian Training School is a pitiless place where Native American 

children, forcibly separated from their parents, are sent to be educated. It is 

also home to Odie O’Banion, a lively orphan boy whose exploits constantly 

earn him the superintendent’s wrath. Odie and his brother, Albert, are the 

only white faces among the hundreds of Native American children at the 

school. 

 

After committing a terrible crime, Odie and Albert are forced to flee for their 

lives along with their best friend, Mose, a mute young man of Sioux heritage. 

Out of pity, they also take with them a brokenhearted little girl named Emmy. 

Together, they steal away in a canoe, heading for the mighty Mississippi in 

search for a place to call home. 

 

Over the course of one unforgettable summer, these four orphan vagabonds 

journey into the unknown, crossing paths with others who are adrift, from 

struggling farmers and traveling faith healers to displaced families and lost 

souls of all kinds. With the feel of a modern classic, This Tender Land is an 

enthralling, bighearted epic that shows how the magnificent American 

landscape connects us all, haunts our dreams, and makes us whole. 

  

Book Club selection 
for Tuesday August 30, 
2022 at 12:30pm. Please 
call us if you need to 
borrow a book to read 
and to sign up that you 
will be joining us for 
this day. 
 

 
 
 

Thank you for the wonderful performance! 
Everyone enjoyed the patriotic finish 
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50/50 Raffle 

Tickets on Sale 

Now! 
 

 

 

The 50/50 Raffle benefits the Heritage Senior Center. Stop by today to purchase 
your chance to win: 1st Prize 25% of total 
                                    2nd Prize 15% of total 
                                    3rd Prize 10% of total 
Drawing Date: 2022 Wellness Vendor Fair 
                            Saturday September 10, 2022, between 1:30pm-2:00pm  
                                 (Need not be present to win) 
 
1,000 tickets will be sold- prizes: 50% of proceeds) 
 
Donation: $10 Each   
 
Larry Albright is selling tickets also 
      
 * Members are invited to help sell the raffle tickets 

 

Garden Share 
 

     If you, or someone you know 
has a garden with extra produce 
available we welcome you 
bringing the extras in to share 
with other members.   
 

 

   John Bailey will be doing a  

30-minute presentation about his 
mother and father and their life 

during World War II.  
   This will take place during the 

Wellness Vendor Fair. 
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Nashville Opryland Country Christmas Trip 
5 Days- 4 Nights 

December 11-15, 2022 
 

-This trip is currently full.  
-We welcome those who are interested in going on the trip to put your name on 
the wait list at the senior center. There are usually people who cancel. 
- If there is a cancellation and you are notified, you have 24 hours to respond. 
If you do not respond, the next person on the list will be notified of the 
opening. 
 

For more information see the flyer at the center. Larry Albright will be the chaperone. 

 

Wellness Fair 
When: September 10, 2022  

Time: 10am-12:00pm.  

Location: Community Room on 
Davidsburg Road. 
 

Zook’s Fundraiser                         
 

The Heritage Senior Center will be holding the Zook’s fundraiser that supports the Senior Center 

in April. Included with this newsletter is an order form. Due to rising costs, some of the products 

prices have increased. To place an order, please fill out the form then return it with the payment to 

the senior center staff (Emma Crossley- Executive Director or Stacy Hieber-Assistant Director).  

Orders Due: Tuesday September 6th, 2022, before 12:00pm.   

Pick Up Date for the Orders: Thursday September 22, 2022, between 1:00pm-

3:00pm.  

*Please note, we no longer have freezer space to keep your orders if you are not able to pick up 

your order on this date and time. We will not be responsible for the food if you do not pick up 

your order on September 22, 2022. 

 
Food Truck Event 

When: September 10, 2022  
Time: 11am-6:00pm.  

Location: Parking lot at Lehr Park  
 

 
                              Bingo 

20 Games of Free Bingo for $10.00 gift cards 
When: September 10, 2022  

Time: 12:00pm – 1:30pm.  
Location: Community Room on Davidsburg Road. 
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                   Big Bucks Bingo 
                  Games called by 

                                                 Barbara Goll 
                     from Homeland at Home 

   
                            When: Thursday August 18, 2022 

                            Time: 9:00am-12:00pm 
                           Cost: $10 for 40 games 

 
              All members of the senior center are invited to sign up for this Bingo. 

                                     *Don’t forget to sign up for the Picnic Lunch! 

 
 
 
 

                                                        

 

 

                    Bible Study 
 

 

 
           Coming this fall, Pastor Dan Dellasso and James Vasold, Eucharistic  

Minister, will be holding a non-denominational Bible Study. The upcoming 
dates for the bible studies are Thursday September 29th, Thursday October 

27th and Thursday December 29th from 9:30am-10:30am in the small room. 
 

 

 

 

 
     Please join Cathy Bollinger to learn about 
how to plan for your future for where and how 
you want to live as you age. Learn about 
exclusive offers to take advantage of special 
access to services and experiences in the area. 
 
 

When: Monday August 22, 2022 
              Time: 10:00am 
               Location: Heritage Senior Center 
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 Thank you very much to the following people and businesses who 
donated for the Door Prizes Drawing, the 50/50 Raffle Tickets and the 

20-minute intermission: 

 
    Willie & Chris Coleman, Harry Spence, Anderson Car Wash,   
Moonlight Café, Briarwood Golf Club, Bob Bookwalter, Twin Pine Country 

Market, Giant Market and Weis Market.  

 
Thank you to Stephanie Badin for donating the Mary Kay gift basket 

for the Special Bingo. 

 
 

The Heritage Senior Center would like to thank the following sponsors 
for their generous contributions for the Gift Card Bingo: 

 
     Papa John’s, Buffalo Wild Wings, Isaac’s, Chili’s, Jim & Nena’s,  

Lattuca’s Sub Bar & Pizza, Hoss’s, Crazy Tomato, Ace Hardware,  
Sarah’s Creamery,Shiloh Family Restaurant, Fox’s Pizza Den, Giant Market, 

Weis Market, Outback Steak House, Briarwood Gulf Club, Anderson Car Wash, 
The Olive Garden, Starbucks Coffee, Rutter’s, Moonlight Café, Walmart,  

House of Brew, Twin Pine, Mary Kay, Giant Foods (Bags) and Kennie’s Market 

   The Bingo could not have been possible without all of the 

wonderful staff, volunteers and the Board of Directors.  
        Thank you so much!!!  Also, thanks to all who donated food! 

 

    Thank you to everyone who donated for the Early Bird Game: 
 

Joyce Bowers, Outback Steak House, Ace Hardware, Walmart, Anderson Car 
Wash, Sandra Anderson, Moonlight Café, Joyce & Jay Mummert, Giant Foods, 

House of Brew and Genova’s 
 

  


